HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday January 6th, 2003

	1.
	Present: R. Plank (In the Chair), A. Cook, J. Dawson, J. Fletcher, A. Simpson, P. Whitney, A. Mainwaring .


	ACTION:

	2.
	Apologies: J. Litherland, P. Paget and Tim Pritt. No reply from: B. Musgrave and M. Hawkins. [The Chairman requested that Committee members who could not attend any meeting should please let the Secretary know.]


	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These were read and accepted as a true record.


	

	4.
	Matters arising:

a) Threshold. As this was still a problem it was DECIDED that Ted Wilton should be consulted.

b) Leak in the roof had been reported. It was DECIDED to consult Ted Wilton

c) Cleaner. Complaints had been received from one user of the Hall.   It was thought that unless specific complaints were received, the situation would be merely monitored. It was DECIDED that as Nick Sumerton had now finished his three month probationary period, he should be asked to sign a contract, and would be asked if he had any problems with the job, which could be alleviated. New cleaning materials would be purchased. Anne had arranged to meet a representative from Dolly Dusters and would report back.

d) Water Quality – Tim had reported that OffWat were working with Severn Trent.

e) Vital Villages Scheme. A meeting was due to be held shortly, so no further information was available. Alistair reported that the general advice given in respect of the insurance was that Derbyshire Dales should be responsible for Public Liability, if the Stanage Room is to be used on the basis envisaged. 
	J. Dawson/

A. Mainwaring

J. Dawson/

A. Mainwaring

J. Dawson/

A. Mainwaring

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer tabled his report, the finances looked healthy, and already there was an increase in interest as a result of transferring to a capital reserve account.  He stated that the insurance had increased 10%, the certificate was to be displayed on the main notice board, and the old one kept in the Treasurer’s file. 
	

	6.
	Correspondence:

A letter had been received from the Parish Clerk in respect of the fire exit from the Memorial Hall to the Pool car park, stating that the Pool staff had been asked to keep this clear.
	

	7.
	Bookings Report.

Judy reported that the bookings were pretty healthy. The Christmas booking had gone smoothly, and the group had booked again for next year. 
	

	8.
	Annual General Meeting.

The Chairman reminded the Committee that the AGM would be held before the next Committee Meeting. The question of a new auditor was discussed and the advisability whether he/she would satisfy the criteria set by the Charity Commissioners. Alistair to contact Hilary Frankham to see who had audited the books in the past and would they continue if they were suitable from the Charity Commissioners’ point of view.
	A.Cook

	
	Any Other Business.

Tim had produced some new letterheads and compliment slips for the officers, for which gratitude was expressed.

Judy announced that the date of the September meeting had been changed to Monday September 8th 

	

	9.
	Date of next meeting : Monday March 3rd, 2003
	


HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, March 3rd 2003 in the Committee Room at 7.30 p.m.

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting

4. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a) Threshold

b) Roof

c) Cleaner 

d) Water Quality –

e) Sub-letting of the Stanage Room

5. Treasurer’s Report

6. Correspondence

7. Bookings Report

8. Any Other Business

9. Date of next meeting: TO BE DECIDED. 

[Either Monday May 5th (Bank Holiday) or Monday May 12th, 2003] at 7.30 p.m.

